Zonta Club of Brisbane

Club Meeting 

6.30pm for 7.00pm, Wednesday, 2 October 2013, at United Service Club, Brisbane
MINUTES
1. Welcome, apologies and notices

a. Welcome to members and guests
	Guests
	

	Joy Lawn
	Guest speaker

	Jennifer Flowers
	Guest of Dianne Eden and Director of Julius Caesar

	Tillie Walsh
	Guest of Julie Kayes (outreach program officer at UQ)

	Lyn Agnew
	Prospective member

	Sheree Edwards
	Guest of Joan Godfrey


b. Present and Apologies:  As per attendance book
c. Birthday wishes to Club members: 
	Club Member

	Barbara Kent

	Belle Pinnow

	Christina Carleton

	Julie Kayes

	Amanda Stoker


2. Notices:  
	Notice
	Comments

	Theatre Evening
	· Babette Stephens Theatre Evening is Monday 14 October.  



	Classic Event
	· 1 November, 6.30pm at State Library
· Stickytickets.com.au/12431/zonta-club.of.brisbane-classic.collection
· Concert event and cookbook launch

	Zonta says No walk
	· Saturday 9 November
· Receive a Zonta Says No T-Shirt
· Besides walkers, volunteers needed to help with the morning tea 
· Meeting at 8am for an 8.30am start at Newstead Park

	Melbourne Cup
	· Melbourne Cup Chicken and Bubbly Lunch

· Susan Hocking has offered her St Lucia Home

· Contact Susan 

	Raffle
	· $5 per ticket , 3 for $10 or 7 for $20

· Prize is 3 night luxury holiday in Melbourne

· Drawn December 4

	Wine Drive
	· $60 for a box of 6 great value wines – reds, whites or mixed. Orders to Lea Greenaway. 

	Salmon
	· A grade Premium Smoked Salmon

· Vacuum packed

· Freezes for 6 months

· $40 per pack

· Orders to Leigh Eagle leigh.eagle58@gmail.com with Credit card details

· Order and Payment deadline November 6th
· Delivery 1st week of December

	Art Gallery Fellowship Event
	· Will be deferred to late January or early February 2014

	Zonta Education Encouragement Awards
	· Barbara Murray gave details of education encouragement awards and Z-Tops programs and called for presenters of awards.
· Primary Schools: Craigslea State School, Grovely State School, St Brendan’s Catholic School – Moorooka

· One girl at each school receives $300 sent to her school to pay for books, uniforms etc.
· P-12 campus: Hymba Yumba Community Hub Springfield

· $600 donated to the school to support nominated students, 

· Secondary schools: Bundamba-Ipswich, Craigslea-Chermside, Glenala-Durack, Mabel Park-Slacks Creek
· 1 Female from Year 10, 1 Female from Year 11 receives $300 each

· Kingston Adult Education Centre
· 1 Female Year 11 student $300
· Z-Tops Award: $2000 paid in 2 installments.


3. Acknowledgement of contributions 
	Acknowledgements
	

	District Conference


	The District Conference was successful, with more than 131 Zontians from all over the district, including 10 from our Club.  
The District Governor, Judith Anderson, thanked members who attended and gave particular thanks to Christine Stewart who chaired the Conference, Julie Mannion, District Secretary, who took the conference minutes and Sallyanne Atkinson who provided accommodation in Brisbane prior to the Conference to Maria Stefanova, Zonta International Director. 
President Pamela also thanked Liz Heber, Jennifer Thomson, Barbara Murray and Ann Shevill who donated items for the silent auction which raised $6,400 for the Zonta International Foundation.  

The President also noted Liz Heber’s special contribution to the Club’s successful marketplace sales. Liz ‘s hand painted silk rose scarves were a great attraction to our market table.  Overall, the club generated more than $1,500 sales from our rose cards, Zonta Says No aprons and Liz’s scarves and art works. 


	District Conference voting results
	· Judith Trevan-Hawke was voted the next District Governor 
· Amena Reza is the Lieutenant Governor elect. 
· Christine Stewart will be the next Area 1 Director, 
· Judith Anderson will be on the District Nominating Committee. 


2.     Grace and Toast to the Queen, people of Australia and Zonta International – Iris Scott
3.     Minutes of Meeting of 4 September 2013. 

Moved that the minutes be endorsed as true and correct record. 


Moved:…Dianne Eden……………Seconded   Dearne Galbraith……………Carried

4. Business arising from Minutes/Correspondence/Board


(i)  Correspondence

Moved that the correspondence be endorsed as true and correct record. 


Moved:…Leneen Forde……………Seconded   Anne Landsberg…………….Carried



(ii) Nominating Committee



Nominations for the Nominating committee are

· Iris Scott, 
· Kate Carney and 
· Margaret Ferguson 
Further nominations were invited from the floor. 
None were received, and Iris, Kate and Margaret were unanimously elected by acclamation. 
5. Treasurer’s Report:
Moved that the August and September Finance report be accepted


Moved:…Christine McLean……………Seconded   Joan Godfrey……………Carried

6. Guest Speaker:  Joy Lawn , children’s literature specialist
	Guest Speaker
	

	Joy Lawn
	The President introduced the guest speaker, Joy Lawn.

Joy lived in Brisbane for 7 years until recently. She experienced the water and mud of the 2011 floods first-hand. She now works freelance. During her years in Brisbane Joy was the children’s literature consultant at Coaldrake’s Bookshop.

In 2009-10, she represented Qld as judge of the Children’s Book Council of Australia. These are the awards celebrated in Book Week. The judges read close to 400 children’s books each of those years.

She is the current chair of the judging panel of the children’s literature category of the Qld Literary Awards (and has chaired this panel for several years) and judges the children’s literature category of the Aurealis speculative fiction awards – national awards. 

Even though currently living in Sydney, Joy still chairs sessions at the Brisbane Writers Festival.  These include sessions with Australian and international authors of children’s books (including John Boyne who wrote The Boy in the Striped Pyjamas) and Man Booker Prize shortlisted authors of adult literary fiction.

Joy is a freelance reviewer and columnist for The Weekend Australian ‘Review’ and Books+ Publishing (a trade journal). She also writes about children’s literature for Australian Book Review and Magpies magazine, and blogs literary fiction reviews.

Joy has an MA in Children’s Literature & Literacy and speaks about children’s books at state and national forums.
Joy gave an interesting speech on trends in modern childrens’ literature.  Members with children and grandchildren took careful note of Joy’s recommendations on children’s books, and recent award winning authors, with Christmas approaching.  Joy also gave interesting insights into publishing in Australia.  The President warmly thanked Joy and presented her with Zonta rose cards and Noosa chocolates.  


8.    Fundraising Committee Update
a. Sneak Preview of Cookbook
Anna Herbert and Christina Carleton gave an update on the Cookbook., and read the proposed foreword to the book. 
b. Motion put to the meeting: 

Move that $2000 currently put aside for the Save the Children Christmas presents for Mums program be transferred into the service fund to continue to the Windona Fund. Moved Susan Davies.  After discussion Susan Davies withdrew the motion.
c. Bunnings stall

Susan Davies called for 6 volunteers needed for Saturday October 19th to help man the Bunnings stall. 
10. 
Heads and Tails 
11.  
Closure 
Next meeting: Wednesday 6 November.   

